
From: Pat & Walter Wardell [mailto:the.wardells@]  
Sent: Monday, March 25, 2013 5:17 PM 
To: Joanne <jjhart@ > 
Subject: Thank you! 

 
Dear Joanne, 
 
 Last Friday I received a beautiful plaque from the Mayor 
& Council of the Borough of Allendale designating me 
Allendale’s Historian Emeritus. I also received, from Marilyn 
Tackaberry, two loose-leaf binders full of wonderful letters of 
tribute and praise for my work in local history and genealogy 
throughout the years. Included in this collection was your 
letter. I just wanted to write a note to let you know how very 
touched and honored I am that you took the time and effort to 
add your thoughts to what Marilyn assembled.  
 I am very grateful and thank you so very much for your 
kind words. I will treasure this collection the rest of my life. 
Marilyn also sent me a photo of her with you and your 
daughter and Mayor Barra, with the plaque. 
 I am also excited to note that my book has now been 
republished. I thank you for all your hard work to make this 
happen. 
 Warmly, 
 
Pat 

 


